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S I T E  H I S T O RY 
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP), since the sum-
mer of 2018, has been investigating historic dumping of waste material in the Bliss Cor-
ner neighborhood, located in the southern portion of Dartmouth, Massachusetts. In July 
of 2019, MassDEP began taking soil samples at properties in the neighborhood, sampling 
a total of 30 properties. In September of 2019, MassDEP requested the Environmental 
Protection Agency’s (EPA) assistance in sampling additional properties. From July 2020 
through June 2021, MassDEP and EPA sampled 46 residential properties in the neigh-
borhood. From this sampling, the main contaminants of concern identified are lead and 
polychlorinated biphenyls, better known as PCBs.

In a letter dated August 23, 2021, MassDEP requested support for a removal action at 
five residential properties in the Bliss Corner neighborhood where elevated levels of lead 
and/or PCBs have been identified in surficial soil which pose a risk to human health and 
the environment. 

N E X T  S T E P S
The residential properties in the Bliss Corner neighborhood that EPA will be addressing 
have lead and/or PCBs at levels that pose an imminent threat. All of the properties are 
occupied and potential exposure to hazardous substances in soil, specifically harmful levels 
of lead and PCBs, can occur through various common outdoor activities such as gardening, 
landscaping or small children playing in the soil. Property owners and residents at the 
properties EPA will be addressing have all been contacted regarding the risks, and EPA is 
communicating directly with those individuals.
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S I T E  S U M M A R I E S

W H AT  T O  E X P E C T
EPA will be on site in the Bliss Corner neighborhood beginning in late October. EPA and its contractors may be wearing protective 
clothing due to their direct contact with contaminated soil. Heavy equipment will be brought to the properties so EPA can remove 
contaminated soils and then back-fill the properties with clean soil. EPA will coordinate closely with the property owners regarding the 
details or work specific to their properties. EPA will continue to update the neighborhood and local officials on progress at the site. 


